

Professional Affairs Committee November 2007

- 1. We are sorry at the loss of Dr. Catherine Lee from the Professional Affairs Committee following her move the role of President-Elect. We will be looking for a replacement for her on the committee in the upcoming months.
- 2. I represented CPA at one of the Canadian Mental Health Commission stakeholder meetings in Toronto in October 2007. As a current part of its outreach process, the Commission held a series of stakeholder consultations in seven Canadian cities. The objective of these consultations was to launch an ongoing conversation with a wide range of stakeholders across the country. While not presenting at the meeting, I was one of the audience discussants.
- 3. Together with David Dozois, I represented CPA at the Induction Ceremony for Dr. Endul Tulving into the Canadian Medical Hall of Fame in London in October 2007. Dr. Tulving was inducted in the Basic Research Category for his research on human memory.
- 4. The third research survey of professional psychologists in Canada is half completed. Surveys were distributed to 118 correctional settings in Canada. 37 surveys were returned in the late spring of this year. A second set of surveys were sent out this fall. The work is being assisted by volunteer Shannon Ross.

Respectfully submitted,

Ian Nicholson, Chair